DRAFT MINUTES OF THE ALDEBURGH TOWN COUNCIL

SERVICES COMMITTEE MEETING

HELD ON MONDAY 26 JUNE 2017 AT 7.10 PM IN THE MOOT HALL


Present: Cllr Cox took the Chair in the absence of Cllr Palmer

Committee Members Present:


Cllr Bond

Cllr Fellowes


Cllr Digby

Cllr Harris


Cllr Oxby

Cllr Walker
There were two members of the public present.

1.
Apologies: Cllrs Kiff, Osben and Palmer 
2. 
Approval of Previous Minutes

The draft Minutes of the Services Committees meeting held on 30 May 2017 were APPROVED without amendment by a show of hands. The Minutes were duly signed.

3.
Matters for Discussion – Police
The Town Clerk reported on a recent meeting with Sgt Mark Beresford and the Area Inspector, Mark Jackson to discuss the town’s policing requirements during the summer months. The issues raised were parking compliance, anti-social behaviour and planning for the Carnival and the Tour of Britain Bike race. The Town Clerk had also suggested more police patrols at King’s Field and Kemp’s Field.
3.1
Museum Update
Cllr Fox told the Committee she had just attended a Trustees Meeting at which some disappointment had been expressed at the initial brief by the design consultants. There was insufficient detail, she declared, and that far more information was needed, with particular emphasis on the circulatory route round the building and the display stands. The Museum Project Manager was due to chair a workshop with all involved at which the Trustees reservations could be aired. A second meeting of the Trustees was planned to discuss the outcome of the workshop. Cllr Fox pointed out that she and the Town Clerk were on the Museum Project Board and would report back to the Council.
3.2
Highways
Cllr Cox asked the Committee for their views on advertising boards on the roundabout approaching town. He wanted to know whether a poster advertising Mint Fitness at King’s Field was appropriate for the site. Cllr Digby pointed out the roundabout was not council property and Cllr Worster agreed, saying that ownership was disputed and that it was a free-for-all when it came to advertising boards. Cllr Fellowes felt that boards advertising short-term events were acceptable but should not become permanent fixtures for businesses. Cllr Digby agreed it was reasonable to display posters for a short period for specific events.
Cllr Cox, responding to concerns by members of the public, suggested the Committee should consider signs to slow down the traffic on roads approaching Aldeburgh. He thought a Concealed Entrance sign on Saxmundham Road might help but Cllr Bond suggested an illuminated sign would have more effect. Cllr Cox also reported that concerns about the speed of traffic on Thorpe Road had been brought to his attention, particularly as pedestrians crossed the road to gain access to the RSPB hides. He felt a sign was needed here too. The Town Clerk suggested that the costs of the road signs were investigated in order that the matter could be reported back to the Committee and progress made.

4.
Committee Finance Business


There was nothing to report this month

5.
New Services Committee Business

Cllr Cox confirmed that the War Memorial Trust had sent Cllr Palmer a grant application form for restoration work on the town’s War Memorial. Two quotes had been obtained, with one substantially larger than the other but, he felt, the larger quote was more comprehensive, containing a lot more detail. He commended it to the Committee on the understanding that it would be complemented by the allocation of possible grant-aid funds.
Cllr Harris PROPOSED the quote that represented best value to the council for renovation work on the town’s War Memorial be accepted. SECONDED by Cllr Worster.
In favour
7

Against 
0

Abstentions
0
CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY
Cllr Cox updated the Committee on the provision of two defibrillators for the town. Sites outside the Co-op on the High Street and the Church Hall had been identified, though permission had not yet been sought to install them. The Town Clerk pointed out that grants from SCDC and Sizewell Community Fund would cover most of the cost but there would be a £1000 shortfall for ATC to meet.
A RESOLUTION to purchase in principle two defibrillators, subject to siting agreements, was PROPOSED by Cllr Digby and SECONDED by Cllr Partel.

In favour
7

Against
0

Abstentions
0
CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY
Cllr Harris sought the Committee’s views on whether the Public Forum at Council Meetings should be at the end of the meeting to enable the public to comment on what had taken place during the meeting. Objections were raised by Cllrs Cox and Fellowes, who said the views of members of the public should be heard before councillors make any decisions and not after votes had been taken.
Cllr Bond addressed the Committee on weekend parking problems at Moot Green which, were chaotic. She complained of cars parking on verges and some cutting across the grass outside the Moot Hall, a highly-dangerous manoeuvre. She asked for more prominent No Parking signs to deter motorists. Cllr Worster agreed there was parking mayhem in the Moot Green area which needed to be addressed. Cllr Cox suggested a post and chain-link fence to deter motorist from driving across the grass, with much larger signs at the entrance to Crag Path.
The Town Clerk said that the volume and speed of traffic using Crag Path had substantially increased and while it might appear draconian to introduce tougher restrictions, motorists had to realise the thoroughfare was not a highway. Councillors suggested a number of ideas and Cllr Cox promised to investigate all options, including costings.
There was nothing further to discuss and the meeting ended at 7.40pm.

